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17 March 2020 

 

Dear Minaret Family 
 
Assalam Alaykum wa Rahmatullahi wa Barakatuhu,  

  
InshaAllah this letter finds you in the best state of health and iman. 

Earlier today, the Executive Leadership Team and I met to discuss the escalating reports regarding 

COVID-19. We referred to the ongoing expert advice, including the Islamic principles to be applied to 

our current situation. As an independent school, we considered the unique needs and concerns of 

our community. We discussed the potential scenarios, as well as feedback we’ve received from 

students, staff and the community. As a result, we’ve made some decisions regarding the ongoing 

operation of the College. The decisions apply to both Springvale and Officer campus (including ELC).  

First to reiterate, Alhamdulillah we have no confirmed cases of COVID-19 within our students or 

staff. The decisions we’ve made provide the College community a level of certainty in these 

uncertain times – they are precautionary rather than reactive. The following decisions were 

subsequently endorsed by the College Crisis Management Team this afternoon: 

 Term 1 will finish for students at the end of this week, Friday 20 March at 3.30pm – this is 
two weeks earlier than scheduled term break 

 Staff will continue to work from Monday 23 to Thursday 26 March next week. These four 
days will enable teachers to co-ordinate a consistent approach to facilitate student learning 
in the event of closure in Term 2 

 The scheduled start date for both staff and students for Term 2 will be Monday 20 April, 
2020, unless circumstances require a different decision. If this decision changes, the 
community will be informed via Facebook and the College website 

 

While today’s decisions are precautionary, and ahead of any government decision, we believe they 

are the right ones for our Minaret Family. We also understand that for students currently studying 

Unit 3 & 4, this disruption may be of additional concern to them. VCE teachers are currently 

preparing 2 weeks of lessons for VCE students and this will be provided to them before the end of 

this week. In the event of extended closure, further communication will be made available via 

Facebook and the College website. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

I expect this decision will not be a surprise to our families however it may be disruptive or a cause 

for concern. I would therefore like to reassure our families that we’ve considered both the benefits 

and risks of our decision, and made the decision we believe is in the best interest of our community 

at this time.  

For any questions or feedback, please contact the College at admin@minaret.vic.edu.au. The email 

will be checked regularly until Thursday 26 March and intermittently during the break. 

Finally, I ask that Allah (SWT) continue to protect our community both in Australia and across the 

world. We ask that He unify us during this hardship and fortify us both with sabr and iman. Ameen. 

Kind regards, 

 
Mohammed Taksim 

Executive Principal 
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